Housing Theme Focus Group Minutes
Thursday 8th September 2005

Present:
Stephen Cooke

Resident



(Chair)

Joice Richards

BNDfC Theme Manager

Emma Msigiti

Resident

Mustafa Ahmed
SCC Private Sector Housing
Annemarie Johnston
SCC Private Sector Housing

Hannah York
SCC East Regeneration Team
Sandy Walsh
Resident
Thomas Coldron
BNDfC Administrator


Lizzy Clarke
BNDfC Administrator

	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Apologies

Apologies were received from Rob Slow and Caroline Stiff.


	

	2. 
	Minutes of Last Meeting

These were agreed as a true record.

Clarification of item 5 – Private sector project officers work with private landlords aiming to make sure that basic standards are met. There is a 10 week course available for landlords to attend. This is for private landlords only and a small housing association would not come under this project’s remit.


	

	3. 
	Matters Arising

Density of new housing
The planners’ development brief will include stipulation of the density. Caroline Stiff and Hannah York are working on the development brief at the moment, using the agreed masterplan for Burngreave and Fir Vale as a basis.

It was reiterated that this group is in favour of lower density family housing, Sandy Walsh stated that across the city there is an excess of 1 and 2 bed properties.

Emma Msigiti also mentioned that it is important for the planners to keep the residents around the site informed. Hannah responded that the Woodside Project Group which has recently been formed includes people from the surrounding areas. There will be announcements in the Messenger about when project group meetings will take place.

	

	4. 
	Project Update
Rock Street Improvement

Hannah reported that the Rock Street Improvement Project will be completed by the end of October. The delay was due to a problem with a fencing supplier. The last residents meeting in August was attended by 2 residents.
Catherine Street Triangle
A report on the Catherine Street Triangle is being prepared for the Sheffield City Council Cabinet by Caroline Stiff. If approved the Council will begin purchasing properties in the next few months. Caroline will give a further update on this at the next Housing Focus Group meeting and David Shepherd will deliver an update to the New Deal Partnership Board meeting on 28th September.
Woodside

The environmental enhancements in the open spaces are complete. Streetlights have been installed. No major incidents have been reported.

Renegotiation is underway regarding the former site of the Fox and Duck Pub. This may go to the stage of a compulsory purchase order being issued. 

A feasibility study has been done which will go to councilors. They will then make decisions about the site at the end of September.

Heart of Burngreave
Annemarie Johnston handed out a report.

	

	5. 
	Private Sector  - Facelift Scheme Criteria

Mustafa Ahmed handed out a report showing the criteria for a road to have a facelift scheme.

Discussion about scoring system
Joice queried whether Carwood Road should be included in ‘Proximity to Development’ section. Mustafa will have another look at this.

Sandy remarked that ‘visibility’ is the same as ‘public access’ really in this system.

Also, it is worth considering a piece in the Burngreave Messenger explaining these criteria to residents as the Messenger is always receiving letters moaning about the scheme.

Other queries
Joice also suggested some limited environmental improvements as part of the scheme – e.g. the weed-covered void on Fox Street. Mustafa replied that years ago there was a small budget for environmental work but issues arose about who would be responsible for maintenance of trees and it became too complex. He suggested that this should be the responsibility of e.g. the Highways Department. At the end of the day the budget is not there to do environmental work under this scheme.

Sandy asked if there was a like-for-like policy in work done under the scheme. E.g. replacing an old set of steps with a new set of steps. She remarked that it could be an opportunity to make things better by, for example, fitting a ramp instead of new steps for an elderly person in a bungalow. Mustafa replied that they do not always do like-for-like. He will look at this aspect of the process for deciding what work to be done.


	MA

MA

	6. 
	Theme Manager’s Report

Joice presented her report to the group

Possible Theme Merger
Joice reported that there is a possibility that the Housing Theme Group will not continue since it would largely be duplicating the information given out and the discussions taking place in the project groups.
Stephen Cooke asked whether New Deal should be involved as e.g. joint hosts since they are providing some of the funding.

The views of the Housing Theme and Environment Theme Focus and Strategy Groups are being sought about options for the future of the theme. The themes may continue as they are or be merged into one.
The consensus of the meeting was that at least one more Housing Theme Focus Group should be held and it will be clearer by then whether information is being duplicated. A decision will be made at the November meeting.


	

	7. 
	Woodside Demolition Project Group

This group is no longer active.

	

	8. 
	Proposed projects

No proposed project.

	

	9. 
	Any Other Business

Annemarie Johnston mentioned that the Star had published a large article about the area being a property hotspot.

	

	10. 
	Date and Time of Next Meeting

BCAT Meeting Room

12 – 14 Burngreave Road

6.00 pm

Thursday 10 November 2005


	


